
 

Q & A: Campbell River Airport (YBL) Airside Concrete Parking, Combined Taxiway   
     Widening, Approach Lightening & Signage Replacement Project 
 
Preliminary plans are underway for an upgrade project at YBL.  

The following questions and answers are intended to provide an overview of the project. 

 

1. What is the project? 

 The City is in the process of applying for Capital 

 Assistance through a Transportation Canada program 

 to fund four projects consisting of:  

1.  Apron 1 Rehabilitation & Aircraft Concrete 

 Parking    

2.  Taxiway ‘C’ Widening 

3.  Taxiway ‘B’ Rehabilitation 

4.  Airfield Lighting & Visual Aids Replacement  

   

2. Where is the project? 

 All of the work is confined to the Campbell River 

Airport (YBL) which is located on Jubilee Parkway in 

the southern section of the City.  

  

3. Who has been involved in developing the plans? 

 RFP 19-69 for design and engineering services has  been awarded to Tetra Tech Canada Inc. 

 

4. Who will be constructing the work? 

 A tender for construction will be posted once design and agreements are in place.  

 

5. When is the construction work going to take place? 

 If approval of the funding assistance is achieved in the spring of 2021; design and construction 

 will commence pending availability of the successful contractor who bid on the work.   

 

6. What is the cost of the project? 

This project is a candidate for the Transport Canada's Airports Capital Assistance Program (ACAP). 

The four (4) projects combined have an estimated total value of $6.5 million.    

 

7. How will traffic be managed during construction?  

 All of the work is limited to the Campbell River Airport site; therefore, there will be no disruption to 

 traffic as part of this project. Impacts to air traffic will be determined during the design phase and all 

 available mitigation measures will be considered.  

  

 

For more information visit www.campbellriver.ca or contact the Project Team at: 

E-mail: capitalprojects@campbellriver.ca    Phone: 250.286.5700 
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